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22 September 2020

Senator Katy Gallagher
Chair – Senate Select Committee on Covid-19
c/- Committee Secretary
Department of the Senate
Via email: covid.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Senator

I am writing in relation to an error of fact made during the Committee’s recent hearing
on Thursday, 10 September.

During those proceedings, Senator Patrick stated “that Lendlease is being sold to a
Spanish company”.

This is untrue.  Presumably Senator Patrick was referring to the recent sale of our
Engineering business to Acciona, completed on 9 September (refer attached ASX
announcement).  The sale related to our Engineering operations only.

Lendlease remains a proudly Australian company, headquartered in Sydney and
listed on the Australian Stock Exchange.  We employ around 6,800 Australians and
support 13,000 small businesses by purchasing their goods and services.  In
addition, we provided new employment opportunities to more than 37,000 Australians
through our subcontractor network in FY20.

Our core business in shaping cities and creating strong and connected communities
sees us deliver the urban precincts, workplaces and thousands of homes Australians
need and value. And, in partnership with government, we will continue to construct
essential civic and social infrastructure including defence infrastructure, hospitals,
schools and sporting facilities. Through these projects, we will create new jobs and
training opportunities for Australians and help expand the capability of small
businesses and local industry.

We would greatly appreciate the Committee agreeing to publish this correspondence
so this correction can be placed on the public record.

Yours sincerely

Steve McCann
Group Chief Executive Officer and Managing Director

 












